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1 will remember the deeds of the Lord; yes, I will remember your miracles of long ago. I will
consider all your works and meditate on all your mighty deeds. ~ Psalm 77:11-12

® Pray for the Multiply Conference in Montgomery, Indiana, July 25-27. The RBC board
meets prior to the conference, and numerous RBC staff and faculty are involved in resourcing
and recruitment events. Pray for continued close connections with the Rosedale Network.

® Campus is strangely silent as faculty and staff take vacations and play catch up. Pray for
spiritual refreshment and rejuvenation. Thank God that most weekends are fully booked
with reunions, weddings, and retreats which provide a good stream of summer revenue.

® Pray for Darnell Brenneman as he oversees summer staff, including several faculty children,
volunteers, and contractors. This summer is especially busy with the new dorm construction
rushing to be ready for occupancy in September.

W The two weeks of Choral Camp, July 7-18, are both completely full! Pray for Liz Yoder,
director, Jace Weber, program director, Megan McGaffey, staffing director, Ken & Jenny
Miller, music directors, and Bekah Brenneman, administrative assistant. Pray for wisdom
and compassion for the counselors, crew, and other staff members—that the two weeks will be
filled with fun, learning, and spiritual growth.

W We continue to pray for more students and are working hard to make RBC a preferred
destination. Enrollment projections for the fall are holding strong and on par with last year.
Pray that young adults and their parents will see the value of choosing to invest in laying firm
foundations of faith at RBC for fruitful lives of Kingdom service.

® Looking ahead to the 2025-26 school year, remember Matt Showalter, academic dean and
Heather Maust, registrar, as they work hard to schedule classes and teachers as well as plan
for the extra-curricular activities: the winter cross-cultural term in Europe and Akwachink
wilderness adventure in Canada, August 23-Sept. 12. This is also the year for our decadal
reaccreditation report and visit with ABHE (Association for Biblical Higher Education).

W Please pray for smooth staff/faculty transitions. Andrew “Drew” Beitzel is coming on as
director of Rosedale Trades, Gwen Schrock as executive assistant, and Heather Maust as
drama director.

® Pray for the RD teams for next year: Women’s RD, Abigail Olmstead, will be assisted by
RAs Mena Guzman and Courtney Geiser; Men’s RD, Jaxon Miller, will be assisted by RA
Jon Luke Blanton.

W Now that the new dorm is fully funded, we’re looking at ways to eliminate the remaining debt
on the Student Center as well as reduce our electric bills. We are committed to operating in
the black and do not want rising costs to prevent any students from attending.

W we're again thinking and praying about income generating projects—such as a thrift store to
subsidize the school. Pray for a suitable venue and the right person to head up this project.



